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 TOTAL CALLS 

956
TOTAL CALLS YEAR TO 

DATE                    

10836 

MUTUAL AID CALLS 
EMS Given: 10 

Fire Given: 10 

EMS Received:1 

Fire Received: 5 

**see Appendix 
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Ending the Year Strong 
2024 was yet another busy year for MVFD and the month of December 
finished the year out strong. MVFD finished with 10836 total calls for service 
for the year which is yet another record year. 

              Miami Valley Fire District



Company 55 C Shift won the Christmas Cardio Fitness 

Challenge by completing 2153 minutes of cardio  

from December 1st through 25th 

December 12th, Braden Brem and Kyle Villa were sworn in as Career Firefighters with the MVFD 

December 19th, FF Evan O’Brien passed the National Registry Paramedic Exam 

Personnel

Board of Trustees accepted Chief 
Steve Johnsons retirement 
effective January 3rd and his 
rehiring effective January 6th



December 12th, MVFD was recognized by the ORRRC for its operations and  
assistance with the Miamisburg Turkey Trot. 

December 13th, BC Renk and Beach attended the Sinclair Fire Academy Job  
Fair and recruited for potential future employees.  

Ice suits were added to all the Fire Apparatus. This occurs annually during the  
winter months due to the increase likelihood of an Ice Rescue. 

 
An additional 4-Gas Monitor was purchased and will be placed in service on E51.  
This makes every fire apparatus in the MVFD have a gas monitor on it.

Operational 
Updates



December 2, Chief Johnson, Admin Staff, and Board Trustees Fritsch and Allen met with The Mound 
Development Coalition to discuss the training center site 

December 3, Chief Johnson and AC Barnett had a Tenzinga Update Meeting 

December 3, Interview Panel interviewed one candidate for a Part Time Firefighter position 

December 3, Chief Johnson, AC Barnett and Null, and Finance Director Martin held a meeting to 
discuss HSA changes 

December 4, Chief Johnson attended the Miamisburg Rotary Club Meeting 

December 4, Chief Johnson had an Operational Oversight Committee Meeting with City Manager 
Johnson and Township Administrator Snyder 

December 5th, Chief Johnson, HRA Phillips, and IAFF Local 1832 Executive Board Members held a 
Labor Management Meeting 

December 5th, Chief Johnson, HRA Phillips and FF/PM Bob Spirk attended a FMLA Bootcamp 
provided by Frost, Brown, and Todd 

December 9th, AC Null and AA Harover met with Jaimie, an AI notetaking company, to discuss 
possible use for MVFD 

December 10th, Chief Johnson and AC Null attended Mayor Collins Business Luncheon 

December 10th, BC Beach attended the Mound Corporation Lunch 

December 11th, Chief Johnson presented an update of the MVFD to members at the Miamisburg 
Rotary meeting  

December 12th, The Miami Valley Fire District Board of Trustees Monthly Meeting was held 

December 17th, Chief Johnson, Command Staff, and Administrative Staff held a monthly Staff 
Meeting 

December 18th, AC Barnett and several members met at Johnsons EVS for Equipment Mounting on 
New Spartan Engine 

December 19th, Three Chief Level and One Initial Level Part-Time Interviews were held for potential 
Part-Time Firefighter positions 

Administrative Updates 



December 3-5th, Crews conducted training on Trauma Triage Protocol 
Review 

 
December 10-12th, Crews attended training covering Pediatric  
Seizures and Special Needs with Dayton Children's 

 
Crews toured the PAM Rehabilitation Hospital during the month. They were 
provided tours of the facility by staff 

December 17-19th, Crews trained on Major Trauma Protocols 

Training

TOTAL TRAINING 
HOURS TO DATE FOR 

2024                    

7454

TOTAL TRAINING 
HOURS FOR 
NOVEMBER  

962



December 5th, Humane Society of  
Greater Dayton held a free pet micro- 
chip event at Station 51 

December 7th. E52 delivered Santa 
to Skyline on Kingsridge Dr. 

December 7th, Company 53  
participated in the Miamisburg  
Holiday Parade 

December 24th, Medic 52  
participated in “Goodnight Lights” 
at Dayton Children’s Hospital. 

Fire Prevention/Community 
Events

Fire Prevention Bureau 

Annual Inspections: 64 

Re-inspections: 37 

Fire Protection Systems: 4 

Zoning: 1 

Plans Review: 23 

Tent Inspections: 1 

Final Inspections: 6 

Adoption/Foster Care:1 

December 15th, Crews attended the IAFF 
Local 1832 Pancakes with Santa Event 

December 20th, Several members 
participated in a Shop with a Hero Event at 
Meijer 



Notable Incidents 
December 3rd 

Crews responded to a Vehicle into a Structure on S Linden 
Ave. One transport was made from the scene. 

December 4th 

Crews responded to a Structure Fire on Clifty Falls Dr. Fire 
was contained to the attic and cause is under investigation  

December 8th 

Crews responded to a Vehicle vs Person on Miamisburg-
Centerville Rd. 

December 9th 

Crews responded to an MVC on I75 NB involving a Semi 
Truck. No removals were made and crews assisted with 
clean up 

December 14th 

Crews responded to a Vehicle Fire on I75 Southbound 
near Austin Blvd. Fire extended into a Box Truck near by 

December 16th 

Crews responded to a MVC at the intersection 
Miamisburg Centerville and Mall Woods 

December 19th 

Crews responded to a MVC on Miamisburg Centerville Rd 
near I75 

December 22nd 

Crews responded to a Possible Active Shooter Event at the 
Dayton Mall.  

December 29th 

Crews responded to a MVC with Entrapment on Upper 
Miamisburg near W Linden. One transport was made from 
the scene 

December 31st 

Crews responded to a Vehicle vs. Pedestrian Accident on 
Springboro Pk. unde I675. One transport was made from 
the scene



Responses



December 4-5th, Several members traveled to South Dakota to finalize the Spartan Engine from 
Johnson. The Engine was approved and delivered to Ohio the next week and has begun the 
upfitting process. 

December 18th, MVFD received updated progress photos from Sutphen of the Engine that was 
ordered in 2021. This Engine is expected to be delivered in Spring of 2025 

 
December 19th, The new Gear Washer arrived and was installed at Station 54

Capital Improvement and 
Equipment



Appendix



**** January saw an increase in Mutual Aid Fire assistance due to multiple Fire 
Apparatus being out of service waiting to be repaired 

**** August’s  mutual received numbers for Jefferson Township. Germantown, 
Farmersville, and New Lebanon are from mutual aid assistance with a barn fire on 
8th.  
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